
Hill, J.J.-Yacht 1907 

In 1907 J.J. Hill evidently intended to 
build another yacht. He wrote to at least 
two boat-building companies in Canada '--(Grant, 
Oxley & Co. of Halifax, N.S. on October 30 ,  
1907) and(New Burrell-Johnson Iron Co. of Yar- 
mouth, N.S. on Dec. 4, 1907) describing the 
yacht, which was to be smaller than the Wecouta 
and which was to accomodate 12 or 14 passen- 
gers. On. Feb. 6, 1908 yoomey wrote to the 
New Burrell-Johnson Iron Co., "It is contem- 
plated, as perhaps you already know, to use 
this yacht in the Lower St. Lawrence and in 
the Gulf." 
Apparently, for some -dason, J.J.Hil1 cnanged 



h i s  mind, and t h e  yacht .as never b u i l t .  
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